
 
In a loved church in Phoenix, AZ. 

 
Thank you from our hearts. 

 
Another precious soul for the King. 

 
Our Tirsa wedding. 

 

Friends in Christ: 

 

God is faithful.  We can all say that without any doubt: HE IS.  
 

Ending 2016, we gratefully see the Lord for continue to give us the 

privilege of serving Him, His people, and the lost.  And we offer this gift 

to the Lord with all our hearts:  The only way He accepts it.  
 

Your prayers and encouragement has allowed us to preach the Gospel, 

donate food and clothing and school supplies, visit those in prison and 

those that are sick.  Many of you have helped us bring the good news to 
homes, plazas, and present God’s grace to men in many ways.  

 

We started 2016 in Odessa, TX, then Italy (70 days, 73 preaching), then 

the 7 tent campaigns in Mexico, in 6 months, then Kansas and Missouri, 
then South Mexico, then Juarez, then Colorado, then Phoenix, AZ, and it 

looks like that the year will end in Odessa, TX again. In fact, the week 

this is mailed I will be there for a 8 days mission trip, plus it may be still 

possible, a mission trip to Albuquerque at Rio Rancho, NM.  Meanwhile, 

we have been ministering in the El Paso, TX area, where we visit 12 
churches, periodically as well as the local prison.  Every year in 

December, we will be giving blankets, groceries, and school supplies to 

hundreds of people in the poor colonias of Juarez, Mexico, Lord Willing.  

 
And in 2017, our labor for the Lord will continue because He is worthy.  

Many of the same USA destinations, tent campaigns in Mexico, and 

ministries as 2016 but also we plan a mission trip to Cuba and a season 

in the United Arabs Emirates (where thousands of "slaves" from poor 
countries, works day and night, what a mission field!).  We hope to 

possibly take a quick trip to Israel (do not tell it to Emirates, shhhh!!!), 

And, hopefully to Italy as well, another mission field with the thousands 

of refugees from the Middle East.  Only the Lord knows what else will be 

in store for us next year.  
 

Thank you so much for making it possible. We value every prayer and 

gift.  We spend every penny carefully, knowing souls are at stake.  

 
Our prayer is for God’s provision for the battle in 2017.  God has blessed 

us with your prayers, support, and encouragement. 

 

Renato and Wendy 
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Wendy ministering in a women’s 

meeting. 

 
Blessing Tarahumara kids with 

school supplidss.  


